

Fall 2017 Newsletter Phone 906-932-5800 Fax 906-932-5089 www.ironwoodtownship.com

Farmers Market

The last market for the 2017 season is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, October 10th. Thank you so much for your continued support! We will see you next year!

Christmas for Kids and Frost Fest

Christmas for Kids will take place sometime in December. We have to talk with Santa to see when he would be available during his busy holiday schedule! Frost Fest is tentatively scheduled for Saturday, February 24th. Time to start thinking about getting a table together! Check our website or call our office for details in the upcoming months.

Parking near the Airport Recreation Park

Please note by order of the Michigan State Police, there will be no parking on Airport Road near the Airport Recreation Park. There is parking on Skyway Road and also at the pavilion.

Cemetery

Please remove all items from the cemetery by September 30th, 2017.

Garbage

Please remember to have your garbage out by **7:00 a.m.** on your scheduled pickup day as per our garbage ordinance. Please bag all loose garbage for sanitary/ safety reasons or it will not be picked up. Also, the weekly limit is **TWO** cans or bags. We do sell bags here if you have extra garbage; the bags are available at a cost of \$1.50 per bag.

Please call the office or check on our website for any changes in garbage pickup dates during holiday weeks!

ACH (Automated Clearing House) Payments

If you are interested in this payment option for your monthly water/sewer bills or your quarterly garbage bills, please contact the Treasurer's office to sign up. We can directly debit your account for your payment convenience! The form to get this started is available on our website under the documents and forms tab, in the office or we can mail one to you to fill out and return.

Website

We encourage everyone to view our website. We are continually updating the site over the next few months. You can find applications for building permits, absentee voter forms, phone numbers, zoning ordinances, economic development information, links to businesses in Ironwood Township, recreational sites, a calendar of events, meeting minutes, some nice pictures of our area and township demographics. Our Clerk, Mary Segalin and our Deputy Clerk, Lynn Coron, update the site often, make corrections, and see to it that the information is current and relevant. Our website address is www.ironwoodtownship.com

Gymnasium Rental

Our gym is open during the week free of charge during regular office hours 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. All users must sign in at the office. All minors must be registered by a legal adult. After hours, the gym is available at a rental cost of \$5 per hour. The gym is also available to rent for parties or events on the weekends. Call now to learn about the new gym rules and if you are interested in reserving gym time! Times fill up quickly...

General Information

- General Office hours are Monday-Friday, 8:00 a.m.-4:30 p.m.
- Board Meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Monday of every month at 5:30 p.m. in the township office boardroom.
- We have a computer for township residents to use at no charge during working hours from the Bessemer Public Library. We also have a secure drop box in front of our building to return any library items.
- We have a locked drop box located by the main entry door of our building if you need to drop a payment off after hours or the treasurer's office is unavailable.

Checks or money orders only please.



Township Officials

Supervisor Steven Boyd (906) 932-8447

supervisor@ironwoodtownship.com

Clerk

Mary Segalin (906) 932-8446 clerk@ironwoodtownship.com

Treasurer

Maria Graser (906) 932-8445

treasurer@ironwoodtownship.com

Trustees

Bernie Brunello Kevin Lyons Beverly Michaels Marlene Saari – Mieloszyk

Zoning/Blight Enforcement Leroy Johnson (906) 285-0242

Charter Township of Ironwood N10892 Lake Rd

Ironwood, MI 49938

